
PSCA Meeting Minutes for April 22th, 2011 
 
Location: 

Meeting held via conference call line. 
 
Call To Order: 
 Meeting was called to order at 7:03 PM by Ricky. 
 
Attendance: 

• Jeff Lutz 
• Mike Koneski 
• Pete Hontz 
• Ricky Fung-A-Fat 
• Randy Tinsley 
• Steve Edmondson 
• Warren Kersetter 

 
Minutes: 

• Review of the March meeting Minutes.  Randy pointed out that there should be an 
addition to the item concerning the shells for the State Shoot.  The addition should 
state that the Board did approve the ordering of, and payment for, the shells from 
C.A.C. Associates.  Ricky will make the necessary correction and re-distribute the 
updated Minutes for the March meeting.  Mike motioned to accept the Minutes with 
the correction; seconded by Warren.   All parties were in favor. 

• Review of the Treasurer’s Report.  After reviewing Steve motioned to accept the 
Treasurer’s Report; seconded by Mike.  All parties were in favor. 

• Ricky reviewed the selected trophies for the State Shoot.  There were no issues raised 
concerning the selected trophies.  Having received Board approval, Ricky will start 
the process of ordering the trophies. 

• Ricky also informed the meeting that he received an email from Mike Luongo stating 
that Nemacolin was in the process of clearing trees to make room for RV parking.  
Mike also stated that he was busy preparing for the Hardy Classic Shoot, but was 
working on the State Shoot brochure.  Additionally, Mike stated that he had received 
notice from C.A.C Associates that they would be sending the PSCA shells in their 
next shipment to Nemacolin. 

• Clyde was unable to attend the meeting, so there was no update on the guns for the 
State Shoot. 

• Ricky informed the meeting that 30 cases of shells have been ordered from C.A.C. 
Associates Inc. and will be delivered in their next shipment to Nemacolin. 

• Ricky informed the meeting that he received an email from Bob Saunders stating that 
the registration and information for this year’s Western Zone Shoot would be on 
Castlewood’s website the first week in May. 



• Mike stated that the trophies have been ordered and everything would be ready for 
this year’s Eastern Zone Shoot 

• Mike also stated that Rock Mountain had received the sponsorship check for the 
SCTP State Shoot. 

• Ricky informed the meeting that prior to the deadline (April 16th) for submission of 
2013 State and Zone Shoot applications, there has only been one (1) application to 
host the 2013 State Shoot (submitted by Buffer Creek) and one (1) application to host 
the 2013 Eastern Zone Shoot (submitted by Thunder Ridge).  It was decided to 
extend the deadline for Western Zone Shoot applications by one (1) month.  Ricky 
will send an email to the applicable clubs informing them of the extension, in the 
hope that one or more of these clubs will submit an application to host the 2013 
Western Zone Shoot. 

• Ricky proposed the idea of having the PSCA pay the additional $0.01 NSCA target 
fee for shooters at this years State Shoot.  After some discussion it was decided to set 
aside this discussion until the August meeting.  At that time the Board can review the 
budget to see if there are any surplus funds that could be given to Nemacolin to help 
offset the additional NSCA target fees.  These funds would be in addition to any 
sponsorship monies awarded to Nemacolin for hosting the 2011 State Shoot. 

• Next meeting was scheduled for 5:00 PM, Saturday, May 28th 2011 at Thunder Ridge 
Sporting Clays. 

• Motion to adjourn by Mike; seconded by Randy.  All parties were in favor. 

• Meeting adjourned at 7:45 PM. 


